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	Metro North Region

(Claremont, Subiaco & West Perth DFDCs)

	Circular 13/2019

		

	Northern Conference Youth Competition Review  

	
	

	Audience:
	Junior Club Presidents, Executive Committee, Coaches and Team Managers

	Date:
	30 May 2019

	Distributed by/to:
	Email to Junior Club Presidents, Vice Presidents, Secretaries, Registrars

	Contact:
	Matt Neves
Competitions & Club Development Team Leader – Metro North
Ph: 0437 965 912          Email: mneves@wafc.com.au 

	Summary:

· The Subiaco, West Perth, and Claremont JCCs, along with the WAFC, have completed the youth competition review process for 2019
· The purpose of this process is to ensure parity within each competition and allow each team to be competitive within their respective grade
· There will be no further changes to each youth competition from May 30 onwards

· All team premiership points (excluding E-points will be reset for each team from June 7 onwards.
· Updated fixtures will be released shortly, and will be communicated with all clubs in due time
	Action:

· Clubs are to check the updated fixture from June 7 onwards upon their release and notify their teams 


The three Northern Conference JCCs (Subiaco, West Perth, and Claremont), upon completion of round five of each youth competition, have completed the review process for the remainder of the 2019 season. The purpose of this review is to promote parity and to ensure each team is able to be competitive within their own competition for the remainder of the season. This process was completed in consultation with the three Northern Conference JCC Competition Directors and Registrars, and clubs are asked to refer to the attachment regarding the changes made to competitions.

Once the revised fixtures are completed, they will be sent out to all junior clubs. Clubs are required to check these revised fixtures once they are released and ensure they notify their teams as soon as possible. As of the release of this circular, there will be no further changes made to competition structuring for the remainder of the season.
As of Round 6, for all restructured competitions only, all teams will have their premiership points reset, although any e-points lost in the first 5 rounds will remain in place. 
If you require any further information, please contact Matt Neves on 0437 965 912.
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Andrew Ridley

Community Development Manager – Metro North
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